Pre Job Continuity and Social Distancing

Since categorizing electrical work as an "essential" function to California infrastructure, the local
construction industry quickly pivoted its pre-job practices to comply with state "stay at home"
orders and the California Department of Public Health social distancing guidelines.
Municipalities, agencies and school districts throughout LA County continue to award and
commence new project work. Projects under a Project Labor Agreements require all tiered
contractors to hold a pre-job conference with the trade unions to identify the contractors,
review their corresponding scopes of work and disclose work assignments. We are happy to
report that within the past week all meetings seamlessly shifted from being 100% in person to
100% via Zoom or conference call. This quick shift represents the entire industries commitment
to work continuity and preservation health standards and project rules. Thank you to the
contractors and IBEW 11 staff that supported this effort to make it a reality.
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